
  

OUR MISSION 

STATEMENT  
The mission of our church 

is to create a fellowship that celebrates and reflects the presence of 
Christ.  Through worship and spiritual growth we will equip ourselves 

 

 

FIRST PARISH 
CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  

United Church of Christ  
180 York Street, York, ME  03909 

Phone: 207-363-3758      
Prayer line: 207-363-6451 

E-mail: office@firstparishyork.org 
 

www.firstparishyork.net 

  180 York Street, York, Maine  03909  ! 207 -363 -3758  
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THE BLESSING AND THREEFOLD AMEN 
 
POSTLUDE       Trumpet Tune in D         Henry Purcell (1659-1695) 
 
 

Flowers are given in loving memory of Ellen Dawson. 
 “Tell me, what is it you plan to do with your one wild and precious life” by Mary Oliver 

Love Stu 

Welcome Guests! We're glad you're here. You can learn more about us via the brochure in your 
pew back or at FirstParishYork.net.  You're invited to enjoy refreshments at "coffee hour" in 
Fellowship Hall immediately following worship.  
 
Hearing Assistance: Devices are available. Please ask a greeter to provide one. 
  
Nursery Care: Nursery care provided downstairs for children 4 years old and under. 
 
Pastoral Care: If you'd like to meet with a pastor, please call the office at 363-3758 Monday – 
Friday 9am-2pm. For emergency pastoral care after office hours and on weekends, you may 
reach one of the pastors by calling 207-358-9776.  The pastors are available to make hospital 
visits and we invite you to let us know if you or a family member would like a visit. Due to 
hospital confidentiality regulations, the hospital will not inform us unless you ask them to do so. 
  
Photos and Video:  We regularly take photos and video for use in media.  If you would 
prefer your/your child’s image not be used, please inform a pastor after worship. 
 
Restrooms: Restrooms are located on the lower level of this building. Handicap accessible 
restrooms are across the way in Fellowship Hall. For access during the worship service, please 
see a Deacon.  
 
Sunday School: All youth ages 4 through 7th grade are welcome to attend Sunday School. After 
the Children's Message, youth meet up with their teachers in the church foyer. Together, students 
and teachers make their way to the Fellowship Hall classrooms. After worship, parents are asked 
to sign out and pick up children in their classrooms. Guests are welcome to attend Sunday School 
and we ask that parents/guardians fill out a registration form on the first visit; our Deacons will 
be happy to connect you with someone from Sunday School before the youth make their way 
over. 

 

Vision  
Following the way of Jesus, we aspire to authentically invite , 
courageously include , and generously serve  all with  
compassion and grace.      

Mission  
Following the way of Jesus, we celebrate inspirational worship ; 
create life -changing experiences  for children, youth, famili es, 
and individuals; and practice meaningful congregational care .  
 
While respecting our diversity , we courageously advocate  for 
justice and mercy , and intentionally respond to the needs  of our 
community and the world . 
 

Welcome 



CHILDREN ÕS MESSAGE 
 
ANTHEM   “OFFERTORY”  John Ness Beck (1930-1987) 

With what shall I come before the Lord, and bow myself before God on high? 
Shall I come before him with burnt offerings, shall I come before him with yearling calves? 

He has shown you, O man; He has shown you what is good. 
And what does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love kindness, 

and to walk humbly with your God.       — Micah 6: 6-8 
Meredyth Goss, flute 

First Parish Sanctuary Choir 
 
RECEPTION OF NEW MEMBERS 
Judy Brown                             Sponsor:   Karen Cox 
Robbie Finch                           Sponsor:   Wendell Purrington 
James Kences                          Sponsor:   Dennis Wierzba   
Patricia Smith                          Sponsor:   Jan Jonas  
 
*CONGREGATIONAL WELCOME     (unison) 
We welcome you with joy as partners in the common life of this church.  We promise 
you our friendship and prayers as we share the hopes and labors of the church of Jesus 
Christ.  God grant that together we may continue to grow in GodÕs knowledge and love 
and be witnesses of our risen Lord. 
 
PASTORAL PRAYER AND PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE    
  
SCRIPTURE                   Genesis 32:22-32            O.T. 28          Betty Kehoe 
 
SERMON                                                                                                        Rev. Estelle Margarones 
 
CALL TO GIVING  
 
OFFERING  OUR GIFTS      Hymn Prelude on “BE THOU MY VISION” 

Setting:  Albin C. Whitworth (b. 1938) 
 
*DOXOLOGY AND PRAYER OF COMMITMENT                     No. 34 
Praise God from whom all blessings flow; praise him, all creatures here below; praise 
him above, ye heavenly host: praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost! 
 
*CLOSING HYMN         “IMMORTAL, INVISIBLE, GOD ONLY WISE”        No. 48 
 
 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2019 ~ 9:30AM WORSHIP 
NEW MEMBERS 

 
* Please stand if you are able.  All people are invited to read bold face liturgy. 
 
PRELUDE        Voluntary             John Stanley (1703-1791) 
                      Andante               Giacobbe Cervetto (c. 1682-1783) 
 
THE INVITATIO N   God’s grace, mercy, and peace be with you.      Rev. Estelle Margarones 
                                      And also with you. 
 
WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS       
 
CHIMES FOR PRAYER AND MEDITATION  
(Candles will be lit as a sign of Christ's light in the world.)  
 
*CALL TO WORSHIP   (responsive)           
God of many names, you are powerful beyond our imagination. 
     We stand in awe of your very presence. 
Look upon us with favor, we pray, as we center ourselves in your midst. 
     Our help and our hope always come from you. We are blessed! 
 
*OPENING HYMN               “LORD OF ALL HOPEFULNESS”                No. 469 
 
*H OSPITALITY  MOMENT                     
“No matter who you are or where you are on life’s journey, you are welcome here.”  
(Please greet one another with a sign of GodÕs peace.)  
 
GATHERING PRAYER    (unison)        
Creator God, you know us better than we know ourselves. Thank you for the grace you 
shower upon us. Help us to reflect your light and show that grace to others. Lord, you 
know that we sometimes wrestle with ethical dilemmas. Help us to act from a place of 
love. You know we sometimes wrestle with imposing our will over yours. Give us the 
sense to yield to you because you always know what is best. We pray this in the name of 
your son Jesus, who shared these words with usÉ  
 
THE LORDÕS PRAYER  (unison)  
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come. Thy will be 
done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread, and forgive us our 
debts as we forgive our debtors. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from 
evil, for thine is the kingdom and the power and the glory forever. Amen. 



 

First Parish Church  
Congregational  

United Church of Christ  
 SPRING  FAITH FEATURES  

THIS WEEK 
 

Today, Sunday, October 20th 9:30am Worship/New Members 
 11am Men’s Ensemble Rehearsal 
 5pm Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
             Monday, October 21st 8am Zumba 
 6:30pm Fellowship in Action  
            Tuesday, October 22nd 8:30am Yoga 
 5-7pm Table of Plenty 
 7pm Church Council Meeting  
            Wednesday, October 23rd  8:30am Zumba 
 9am Women’s Bible Study 
 5pm Bible Conversations 
 7pm Search Committee 
            Thursday, October 24th 8:30am Aerobics 
 5pm Sweet Spirit Rehearsal 
 6pm Handbell Choir Rehearsal 
 7pm Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
            Friday, October 25th 8:30am Aerobics 
 5:15pm Youth Group-grades 5/6 
 6:30pm Youth Group-grades 7/8 
            Sunday, October 27th 9:30am Worship 
 1pm Youth Group-Grades 9-12 
 5pm Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal  
   

Ministers 
All the Members of the Congregation 

Leading Worship Today: 
Rev. Estelle Margarones 

Staff 
Wendell S. Purrington, Director of Music Ministries 

Terrie Ilaria, Music Associate 
Janet Cassidy, Church School Coordinator 

First Parish Church Lay Leaders 
Jan Jonas, Moderator 

Thom Kearns, Vice Moderator 
Ray Hamlin, Treasurer 
Susan Mancinelli, Clerk 

First Parish Church  
Congregational  

United Church of Christ  
 FAITH FEATU RES 

Fellowship Hall Entry:   Please be aware that the main entrance to Fellowship Hall will 
be under construction and therefore not usable for the next several weeks. Please use the 
ramp (Cemetery Office) door, or the side (Christian Education) door. We have been able 
to start work on the new entrance because of contributions alone. We have received about 
two thirds of the $12,000 the entrance is expected to cost. Your contribution to The 
Fellowship Hall Entrance Fund would be very helpful and much appreciated. 
 
Pumpkin Patch: The 6th Annual Pumpkin Patch is open 7 days a week from 11am-6pm 
until the pumpkins are sold. Any and all volunteers will be gratefully accepted.  Sign up 
on the First Parish Church website at www.firstparishyork.net and click on the link on the 
homepage. 
 
Church/Town Land Agreement:  The agreement will be #7 on the November 5th ballot.  
Educational materials are available in the narthex, Fellowship Hall and the Parish Office. 
 
Please Save the Dates:  Sunday, November 24 for our Annual Gratitude Lunch.  After 
worship enjoy turkey and all the trimmings. 
 
Tuesday, November 26 is the Interfaith Thanksgiving Worship and Concert at First 
Parish. 
 
Weekly Creation Care Tip:  Keep up with what’s in your fridge and make sure nothing 
spoils.  Roughly 1/3 of food produced yearly gets lost or wasted. Be mindful when you 
shop.  Purchase only what you need/ make lists/ reduce the chance of waste.  Make sure 
you use products before they go bad.  Get creative to use up vegetables and other 
leftovers; soups, casseroles are great ways to do it. 
(Source: MotherEarthNews.com(https://www.motherearthnews.com/) 

 
 

Rev. Estelle Margarones will be on vacation October 22 through November 2. 



 

FROM THE FIRST PARISH CHURCH 
HOSPITALITY  COMMITTEE  
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

 
Judy Brown:  I was born in York Harbor at what is now known as the Whiting Cottage.  My 
hometown is South Berwick and I graduated from Berwick Academy and McIntosh College.  
After marriage I raised 3 children in Dover, NH.  I have 3 grandchildren.  I worked in 
medical offices and as a private home health caregiver for 14 years in Bradenton, Florida.  I 
was blessed to know all those that I cared for.  I moved back to York after I retired, as this is 
my favorite place of all.  I love singing in the choir and I am happy, content and truly blessed 
by God. 
 
Robbie Finch:  I grew up in Wells, Maine.  I’m very passionate about my career as Choral 
Music Director of 6th-12th grade students in the Timberland Regional School District.  Out 
side of music I am passionate about traveling and seeing the beauty of God’s earth from its 
many corners and diverse people. 
 
James Kences:  My connection to First Parish began in the late morning of a beautiful 
November day in 2014, when I faced a real possibility of having to leave this town.  I have 
made many new friends here and have always tried to be active in as many events and 
programs as possible.  I care deeply about the historical heritage and am currently the 
historian.  I also belong to the Creation Care Committee and most recently Fellowship in 
Action. 
 
Patricia Smith:  I am a semi-retired UCC pastor living in York.  I retired from Union 
Congregational Church in York Beach in 2012 and since then have been doing a great deal of 
pulpit supply work in the York Association and occasional weddings in the York area.  My 
life long love of music, stemming back to my days as an elementary music teacher is one of 
the things that has brought me to First Parish.  
  
I have 3 adult children scattered around the country and 3 grandchildren who I’m hoping to 
see more of.  My life in York is good and I’m content with several dear friends and enough 
activity to keep me on my toes.  FYI, I am an avid New England sports fan!  What I have 
been missing is a church home and I truly feel I have found that here at First Parish.  I was 
leaning in this direction for a while but when I preached here last November and December, 
your warmth, acceptance, and welcome “sealed the deal”.  I look forward to being a part of 
this faith community. 


